Freedom of Information Act 2000/Environmental Information Regulations 2004  
re: EV charging points
Your request for information has now been considered and the Council’s response to your questions is shown below.

You asked:

1. How many public charging outlets or chargepoints for electric or plug-in hybrid vehicles have you installed to date in your local authority? Please provide figures to the nearest possible date and include the month and the year the figures correspond to.
Answer:
As of May 2023, the Council has installed 50 public charging sockets/connectors.

2. For Question 1, how many of the public charging outlets or chargepoints are those classed as On-Street Residential Chargepoints, located on-street in residential streets or areas? 

22

3. How many public charging outlets or chargepoints for electric or plug-in hybrid vehicles do you plan to install in the current fiscal year or the current calendar year? Please provide figures to whichever timeframe corresponds with your reporting. 

To be decided as the Council’s EV Strategy progresses, and funding becomes available.

Therefore, this letter acts as a refusal notice under Section 17(1) of the FOIA and Regulation 14 of the EIR, because, in accordance with Section 1(1) of FOIA and Regulation 12(4)(a) of EIR, this information is not held by the Council.

4. For Question 3, how many of the planned public charging outlets or charegpoints are classed as On-Street Residential Chargepoints, to be installed in on-street residential areas? 

This is to be decided, but as Leicester has a high proportion of housing without access to off-street parking, On-Street Residential Chargepoints are likely to form a significant element of our chargepoint installations in the coming years.

5. Do you have a published strategy for On-Street Residential charging infrastructure? Yes/no

No. 
The Council expects to publish an EV Strategy over the summer, which will include appropriate mention of On-Street Residential Chargepoints.

6. Do you have a dedicated Policy Officer (or equivalent) responsible for your electric vehicle charging infrastructure? Yes / No  

Yes

7. Has your local authority submitted an application or multiple applications for the On-Street Residential Chargepoint Scheme (ORCS)? 

Yes, one application

8. If yes to Question7, how much funding has the local authority applied for in total? The figures can include funding yet to be received.  

£86,000

You may re-use the information under an Open Government Licence.
If you are dissatisfied with the handling of your request, please write, explaining your grounds of appeal, to: 

Internal Review

Information Governance & Risk
Email: info.requests@leicester.gov.uk
